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Removal of PCP Requirement for Immunizations and Vaccines 

Neighborhood News – April 2025 

 

Neighborhood has updated its Immunization and Vaccine Payment Policy to enhance access to essential vaccines 

and immunizations. Effective retroactively from August 1, 2024, the requirement for members to receive 

immunizations from their primary care provider (PCP) has been removed. This change allows members to obtain 

necessary immunizations from any in-network provider, facilitating easier access to vital preventive care. 

Any claims affected by this policy change will be automatically identified and reprocessed; no action is required 

from providers. Providers are encouraged to review the updated policy for detailed information. 

 

https://www.nhpri.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/03/Immunization-and-Vaccine-Payment-Policy-03.19.25.pdf

